
 

 Registration is Open for the 2021-22 School Year: DES is excited to start our registration process for in-

coming kindergartners and Prekindergarten students. Families may pick up a registration packet from the 

elementary school lobby for DES Kindergarten and BOCES prekindergarten programs. We are also 

including informational brochures for Head Start preschool options; families can contact Mohawk Valley 

Community Action for specific registration details. Any questions regarding Kindergarten registrations 

should be directed to Paula Mosher at 315.429.3155 ext. 1703 or pmosher@dolgeville.org.  

 

 Puppets in Education at DES! Shawn Sponable of Fuccillo Chevrolet of Nelliston generously nominated 

Dolgeville Elementary to receive five free puppet performances on Friday, March 5th through the Puppets in 

Education Program. Performances focused on kindness and anti-bullying. Students attending school in-

person were able to view 

live virtual performances. 

Students in cohort A were 

able to view a recorded 

performance. Special thanks 

to the Puppets in Education 

program and Fuccillo 

Chevrolet of Nelliston! 

 

 Teacher Support Network 

Meetings: Our TSN team 

evaluated student needs at 

each grade level on 

Wednesday, March 3. The 

level of student learning 

needs is extremely heightened given the challenges we have faced this academic year. Grade level teams 

focused on social emotional challenges and gaps in learning and instruction due to the COVID-crisis. With 

the return of several remote students, we are hoping to re-assign support staff and paraprofessionals to begin 

to address learning needs at each grade level. Our TSN team will additional work on the collection of data 

from progress monitoring to determine specific interventions for the unique learning needs of our students.  

 

 New York State Assessments Update: At this time, New York State has submitted a waiver to the federal 

government regarding the possible suspension of state assessments. In a regional administrative meeting on 

Wednesday, March 10, we were informed of potential obstacles regarding the challenges of state-level 

waivers and state assessment plans. At this point, state assessments continue to be scheduled and intact for 

the spring. School districts were asked to complete a survey of district assessments to evaluate how we are 

assessing student progress in each building. We continue to work with regional leaders on any potential 

action by the state and federal governments regarding state assessments.  

 

 Return of Remote Learners: We look forward to the return of our remote learners to in-person instruction 

for the 4th quarter. At the elementary level, we are attempting to coordinate the return of as many students as 

possible before the start of the final quarter, to assist students in their transition back to in-person learning.  
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BOARD REPORT-March 16th, 2021 
 

DEAN OF STUDENTS 

 

1. Duties involving multiple facets of assistance have been split between the two principals involving 
discipline, student peer mediation, behavior management, supervision, and security.  

 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR 

 

1. The junior varsity/varsity girls’ and boys’ basketball and varsity cheerleading teams began 
practice on March 1st. Each basketball group completed 2 games at the time of this report. The 
varsity cheerleaders have participated in both home varsity basketball contests. We had senior 
night for the varsity boys’ basketball and cheerleading teams on March 8th and the girls’ 
basketball team on March 10th. The senior athletes were allowed 2 parents/spectators at this 
senior night contest. It was a very rewarding experience for these seniors. The home basketball 
contests have been live-streamed through a link found on the Dolgeville.org website. We have 26 
jv/varsity boys’ basketball players, 18 jv/varsity girls’ basketball players, and 15 varsity 
cheerleaders. I have included some pictures with this report. 

2. Modified girls’ and boys’ basketball began their skills and drills practice with intersquad 
scrimmaging on Monday, March 8th. We have roughly 19 girls and 17 boys taking part in this 
program. 

3. I have included a report from Coach Risley about the student-athletes that competed in Alpine Ski 
racing with this report. Congratulations to those athletes and coach. 

4. We are in the process of making schedules for volleyball and football that will have a season 
running from 4/5 to 5/8. 

5. I have included a partial list of spring coaches needing BOE approval with this report.  

 

ATHLETIC FACILITY  

 
1. The softball dugout project funded by a grant from the Edwin J. Wadas Foundation is still 

scheduled to be completed by April 2021 or sooner. 
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Dolgeville Central School Bus Garage 
31 Wolf Street, Dolgeville, NY 13329 

 
Transportation Supervisor- Joseph Stack                                                                        

                                                                              

                                Bus Garage Numbers       TEL: 315-429-9388   FAX: 315-429-8791             

                                                                   Email: Jstack@dolgeville.org 

   

           

 

Date:  March 11, 2021 

To:    Theodore Kawryga 

From:  Joseph Stack 

Re:       Transportation review items. 

Thursday March 11th. Is the last DOT Inspection for this calendar year. Our score should be 95 % pass 

rate for this year. The next inspection will not be until July. 

Diesel Fuel consumption from January 2019 to January 2020 was 30,933 gallons.  Due to the Covid 19 

pandemic we only used 13,818 gallons from January 2020 to January 2021.  

The DMV is doing a driver audit review. It is a three-part process. I am waiting for the final request for 

files from them to complete the audit.  

Eight staff members have received the first Covid vaccine shot. Six staff members have received the 

second shot. Two of them have had side effects that kept them from working at least one day after 

second shot. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 


